	Distributed Education Coordination Council
	11/07/2011
minutes
10:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

District Annex Conference room 

	Members in attendance : Kay Weiss, Jack Jackson, Andrew Chang, Glen Kuck and T.L. Brink 
	
	

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	FURTHER ACTION 

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Motion to approve by Jack Jackson, seconded by Glen Kuck.
	

	Crafton Hills reports

	 T.L. reported that there is barely a trickle of new courses going through the pipeline.  He feels Crafton is offering less on-line courses
T.L. reported that the ETC committee has submitted their plan to the  Academic Senate and it has been approved.


	

	Valley College Reports

	Jack reported that the substantive change report is on track to be submitted to the applicable committees in March with final submission in June. 
Jack reported that that On-Line Learning and Quality Control process is a comprehensive plan designed for the success and retention for students taking on-line classes. 
Kay reported that the On-Line Committee is meeting on November 9, 2011 and the first Wednesday of every month from 3-4 in North Hall room 222. 

Kay Weiss brought up the issue of faculty evaluations and questioned if there were any other survey tools we could utilize other that Blackboard.  She discussed the work involved to set up the evaluations. Glen indicated that he had sent out an email on the DE list serve to see if any other community college could provide information but got no feedback. 
	

	Distributed Education /EduStream Reports 

	 Andy gave an overview of the EduStream tutoring project.  For the fall semester, we are offering Biology, Math and American Sign Language.  All courses are captioned and archived.  
Andy indicated that he needs assistance from the Deans at Valley to get the instructors interested in participating in the program.   He will provide a listing of the instructors and courses to the committee members.  Glen stated that we will provide funding for one of two more instructors, if the interest is there.  Kay reported that there is an interest for English tutoring. 


	

	Discussion Items 
· Timing of  transition to offsite Blackboard hosting (Jack) 
· Timing and process of Hiring Tre’s replacement (Jack)

· DECC meeting schedule (Glen) 
· Chancellor’s Charge (Glen)


	Glen reviewed the timeline for the transition (see attached).
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 Discussion followed regarding the timeline. There were several questions raised in regards to the timeline. Glen will take these questions back to Tre and Jeremy and provide an update via email to the committee members.  Members will take this information back to their respective campus committees and provide the feedback to Glen.

Glen reported that two applicants have passed the test and we are in the process of setting up the hiring committee for the lst and 2nd level interviews. 

The committee decided to have the meetings the first Monday of every month from 10:30 am until noon. Meetings will be face to face. 

Glen reported that he, Jack, Larry Buckley, Cheryl Marshall, Deb Daniels, Gloria Harrison and Rick Hrdlicka have been charged by the chancellor to determine what is the nature of Distance Learning and where are we headed.  Some of the issues they are discussing are:

1. What is the reason for the difference in success in on-line students and face to face students?
2. What services are available to face-to-face students versus on-line students and what can we do to bridge the gap. 
3. Look at what we offer, do a gap analysis, prepare a report with recommendations and proposed budget. 

Glen requested that each site prepare a list of services that are available to traditional students and a list of services available to on-line students.  Valley’s On-Line committee will take charge in obtaining this information and report back with their findings by the February 2012 meeting.   Glen will ask Crafton ETC committee to gather the same information. 
	

	Next Meeting
	TBD
	


_1384580933.pdf
Spring 2012 Shells

o December 16" (End of Day) Cut-off for Spring 2012.
o Faculty stop working on shells and archiving starts.
o View Only

o January 2: Spring 2012 live in managed hosting environment

o Faculty can resume work on Spring 2012 shells
o Possibly the 22™ but concern is that all core staff will be on vacation.

Fall 2011 Shells
o December 22" (End of Day): Cut-off date for Fall 2011
o Faculty stop working on shells and archiving starts.

o Grades due no later than 12/21
o Complete import over winter break or after new year

Miscellaneous

The new URL s : https://sbced.blackboard.com







